BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

       Tuesday, February 24, 2004

    7:00P.M.


Swampscott Town Hall, Douglas F. Allen Meeting Room


A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held in the Swampscott Town Hall, Douglas F. Allan Meeting Room on Tuesday, February 24, 2004 Chairman, Marc R. Paster opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance: Chairman Marc R. Paster, Selectman Reid J. Cassidy, Paul E. Levenson, William Hyde, Sr and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Acknowledgment:

Sheila Lahey spoke on behalf of the Historical Commission on their first Preservation Awards presented to the residents of Swampscott who demonstrated an outstanding awareness of restoration and maintenance of their private historic homes. The Swampscott Historical Commission recognizes Ron and Joan Emery, Connie and Dan Carmen, Dan and Valerie Grimes, Larry Scaglione, Gale Road Pedestrian Gate Project Committee chaired by Sandra Rotner, and the citizens of the Swampscott Train Depot Restoration Committee, co-chaired by Jack Burke and Mary Cassidy.

Public Hearings:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to open public hearing on a request from Café Paolina Restaurant to allow customers to bring in their own wine and beer seconded by Selectmen Cassidy. Resident Gene Reardon opposed the request and expressed her concerns. Resident Alice Winston and Clara Grimes were in favor of the request from Café Paolina. A motion was made by Selectman Levenson to allow Café Paolina’s customers to bring in their own beer and wine for a period of 60 days which would end on April 20, 2004. The Board of Selectmen has requested the owners of Café Paolina to apply for their beer and wine liquor license on or before April 20, 2004. The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

Update:

Mr. Steve Fox, Vice Chairman of School Building Committee gave an update on the potential properties that would be recommended to be designated as parkland. The Final MEPA application should be completed by the end of March. 

 Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to appoint Goulston and Storrs Law Firm as Assistant Town Council seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to appoint Jennifer Bleiker to the position of Firefighter for the Town of Swampscott seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to appoint Dave Castellarin as the Town Administrator Designee to the Phillips Park Acre Lease Committee seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to appoint Mary Marrs as the Finance Committee Designee to the Phillips Park Acre Lease Committee seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to appoint Myron Stone as the Town Moderator Designee to the Phillips Park Acre Committee seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to approve Kopelman and Paige invoice for services through December 2003, in the amount of $4,855.07 seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to approve meeting minutes from September 9, 2003 seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

 The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to approve Common Victuallers License for new owners, Sarin Pan of Lincoln’s Landing seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve 3rd Annual Ann Kelliher walk for Pancreatic Cancer to be held on May 1, 2004, seconded by Selectman Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to approve permit for 2nd Annual Sculpin Scramble Challenge road race to be held on April 3, 2004, seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve electric easement request from Massachusetts Electric for an overhead/underground system for 207 Forest Street seconded by Selectman Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to approve Board of Selectmen meting for March 23,2003, April 6, 2004, April 26, 2004 and an organization meeting scheduled for April 29, 2004, seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve Fiscal Budget 2005 seconded by Selectman Levenson.

Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator, briefly updated the board on the Fiscal 2005 Budget. The Cell Tower Bids have gone out with two locations one being at the Pumping Station on Humphrey Street and the other location at the Water Towers. Sheryl Levenson, Procurement Office was recognized by Andrew W.Maylor, Town Administrator her work on the Cell Tower Bids.

Mr. Phillip Rotner, School Committee Member spoke regarding the significant impact the 2005 budget will take on the School Department but feels that there is a good line of communication between AndrewW.Maylor, Town Administrator and the School Committee. 

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Hyde has been assisting residents of Swampscott who might be in need of some miscellaneous help with their homes and is working on this with the Lynn City Council.

Selectman Cassidy thanked Chief Madigan for his assistance on the Racial Profiling Report and acknowledged all members of the Swampscott Police Department for this report.

Selectman Paster wished Lizzie Moran good luck on completing 1000 points for the Swampscott Girls Basketball Team.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Cassidy and seconded by Selectman Levenson to adjourn meeting at approx 9:20pm.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant

